
 

 

Clifton, NJ Family Church: Seonghwa information for Rev. Ralph Oppenheimer 
 
Crescentia DeGoede 
October 5, 2021 
 

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 

As you have heard, our dear brother, Rev. Ralph Oppenheimer ascended on Sunday, 

October 3 at 6:15pm due to respiratory failure as a result of complications with Covid-

19. Rev. Oppenheimer is survived by his wife, Eeva-Liisa, children: Juhan and Annina, 

and grandchildren: Lumi, Leonardo, Benjamin, and Aubrey. Let's continue to offer our 

prayers and support for their family during this challenging time.  
 

If you would like to participate in the Viewing or Seonghwa in-person or virtually, take 

part in the chain prayer, offer a donation of support or send flowers or condolences, 

please see the information below. 
 

Sincerely, 

Pastor Crescentia 

 

 

  



 

 

  

  

  

Viewing  
Viewing hours will be held at the Clifton Family Church on Thursday, October 7th from 
7:00-8:30pm. The service will include time for open sharing of testimonies.  
 

Seonghwa & Wonjeon  
The Seonghwa Ceremony will be at the Clifton Family Church on Friday, October 8th 
from 9:00-11:00am. Followed by the Wonjeon Ceremony at the Ridgelawn Cemetery in 
Clifton, NJ.  
 

All are welcome to attend the ceremonies.  
For safety: Masks will be required for entry and must be worn at all times.  
 

If you would like to participate in the Viewing or Seonghwa ceremonies by Zoom, please 
click this link at the day and time of the ceremony. Please note that all participants will 
be muted, but able to make comments in the chat.  
 

Chain-Prayer 

We will start a 24-Hour Chain-Prayer for Rev. Oppenheimer beginning on Thursday, 
October 7th at 9:00am. If you are able to take part in the Chain-Prayer, please click 
here. For any questions, please contact Mrs. Yoko Burns.  
 

To Offer a Donation 

In lieu of flowers, a fundraiser has been set-up to help the family cover the cost of his 
memorial service and medical bills. If you would like to offer a donation to support the 
Oppenheimer family, please click on this gofundme page Checks can be made payable 
to Eeva-Liisa Oppenheimer and sent to the address below.  
 

Condolences may be sent to:  
Eeva-Liisa Oppenheimer 

20 Thrasher Ct. 
Marlboro, NJ 07746 

 

The family is requesting any photos or memories of Rev. Oppenheimer to be  
sent by email to Juhan Oppenheimer.  

 
   

 

  

 
 


